
 

 
 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 3, 2020 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

VIDEO MEETING – VIA ZOOM 

 

 

 

Call to order - Meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM 

Roll Call – Trustees present were Rick Kohler, Barry Simcoe, Michael McClain, Bill 

Kohler, Larry Knack, Rebecca Bevans, Ron Allen, Vern Horton and Amanda Thompson.    

Representing the museum were Dan Thielen and Adam Michalski.    A quorum was 

established.  Also participating were Chris MacMahon, Taylor McCready, Nancy 

Humphries, and Todd Moore. 

Minutes of the June 1, 2020 regular meeting were approved.    Motion to approve made 

by Rick Kohler, second by Ron Allen. 

 

Correspondence – Letter was sent to John H. White, Jr thanking him for a donation 

of funds to the Friends. 

 

 

Treasurer’s report – See attached report.   Motion to approve made by Rebecca 

Bevans, seconded by Ron Allen.  Motion passed. 

Larry Knack reported that expenses previously approved for Covid-19 supplies and 

Plexiglas were not needed.  The battery for the motorcar that was approved at the last 

meeting cost $20 more than the approved amount.  A motion was made by Larry Knack, 

seconded by Rebecca Bevans that the additional $20 be approved.  Motion passed 



 

 

Larry reported that previously approved amounts of $170 and $420 have been deducted 

for the Friends quarterly payment to the museum.  This was done because the requested 

expenses were considered museum overhead and did not fall within the Friends mission. 

A discussion was held regarding the transfer of funds from the checking account to the 

money market.  Motion made by Rick Kohler, seconded by Ron Allen that $10,000 be 

transferred from checking to money market.  Motion carried. 

Rick Kohler will look into better paying savings plans that would be appropriate for the 

Friends to utilize. 

-Actions of Executive Committee: 

None 

 

-Actions of Board 

None 

 

OLD BUSINESS – 

Capital Campaign Committee- 

A discussion was held regarding where to deposit the recent $1000 donation from John 

White.  It was decided that the funds should be deposited in the regular checking account 

under a line item restriction that they can only be used for the Lyon project. 

-Audit committee- 

A preliminary report will be completed soon.  

-Bricks –  

No report. 

-Events Committee –  

Rebecca Bevans reported that she will submit the Nevada Day Parade application soon.  

-Election Committee-  

Dave Brambley has received resumes from three people interested in running for the board. 

A discussion was held concerning the possibility of conducting mixed in person and on line board 

meetings.  This would allow greater flexibility for trustees who live remotely.  This will probably 

be able to work and museum staff is looking into what would be needed.  

 



 

 

 

RAIL CAMP – 

A discussion was held to determine the status of the 2021 Rail Camp.  It was decided that the 

camp will be held with appropriate steps taken in regards to the Covid-19 situation.  The 

possibility of opening the camp to fewer participants is a consideration.  Advertisement for the 

event will start in October. 

FUND RAISING    

Adam Michalski said that he will continue to publicize the use of Amazon Smile in the 

Sagebrush Headlight as space permits. 

V&T 150 Committee –    

No report. 

Interpretive Committee –  

 No report. 

-Membership Committee –  

See attached report. 

-Motor Car Operations- 

Michael McClain reported that both motorcars are running well.  The speeder event was a 

success with participants happy that they had the opportunity to run on museum tracks.  

The next speeder event will probably be held during the Harvest Train. 

Michael is having difficulty finding enough volunteers to cover all the operations.  Dan 

Thielen suggested that fewer runs be made to prevent burnout of the volunteers.  Michael 

will work on developing a revised schedule. 

-Steam Train Operations-  

Barry Simcoe reported that steam train operations are going well in spite of the Covid-19 

restrictions. 

-Sagebrush Headlight-    

Adam Michalski reported that the second part of Todd Moore’s article on the locomotive 

Lyon will be in the next issue with September as the target for printing. 

-Website -    

Michael McClain reported that he is continuing to make gradual updates.  A discussion 

was held about the possibility of updating the platform to conform to current standards.  

Michael will investigate and make recommendations. 



 

 

-Youth Committee –  

No report. 

  -Other Old Business- 

None. 

 

-New Business- 

Dan Thielen presented a request for funds from the John Gaffney donation as follows: 

Glenbrook air system parts, $1221.13.  Motion was made by Ron Allen to approve not to 

exceed $1250, second by Vern Horton.  Motion passed.  

$2473.00 for an axle restoration for use on the transfer flat car.  Motion made by Ron 

Allen, second by Michael McClain.  Motion passed. 

An amount not to exceed $800 for improvement to the Carson Street museum sign.  

Motion made by Michael McClain, second by Rebecca Bevans.  Motion passed. 

Dan Thielen reported that the museum has responded well to the Covid-19 restrictions 

and is able to manage visitors safely. 

There will be a special train on August 15 to commemorate Women’s Suffrage.  Coach 4 

will be used for this special event.  Adam Michalski requested not to exceed $200 for 

publicizing this event.  Motion made by Rebecca Bevans, second by Rick Kohler.  

Motion passed. 

There will be an Event Committee meeting via Zoom on August 17 at 2:00 PM. 

Dan Thielen announced that the contract is ready to be issued to complete the 3rd rail on 

the loop.  Hopefully this will be completed by the time of Santa Train operations. 

GENERAL COMMENTS – 

Michael McClain mentioned that the Virginia and Truckee Railway is starting railbike 

operations between Carson City to Eureka Siding. 

ADJOURNMENT- Motion to adjourn made by Ron Allen.  Meeting adjourned at 8:42 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Bill Kohler 

Bill Kohler, Secretary 



 



 

August 1, 2020 
 

Dear Adam and Dan, 

 

 

The current number of memberships for the Friends of the NSRM is as 

follows: 

    

Seniors  171 

Students      0 

Individuals    48 

Family    93 

Senior Couple      133 

Sustaining    58 

Contributing     5 

Patron      3 

Benefactor      1   

Lifetime     10 

              TOTAL  522 

 

The number of members for each category is: 

 

Seniors          171  

Students        0 

Individuals       48 

Family            180 

Senior Couple 261 

Sustaining        97 

Contributing       9 

Patron               4 

Benefactor         1 

Lifetime       11 

        TOTAL   792 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Susan D. Allen 

Membership Chairman for the Friends of the NSRM 
 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 


